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EFDS Board meeting
Held on Thursday 26 January 2017 at SportPark, 3 Oakwood Drive, Loughborough, LE11 3QF at 11am.
1. Overview


During the January meeting, Board unanimously appointed


Phil Friend EFDS’ Vice Chair/Senior Independent Director.  Also, the


Meeting included various updates including Finance and Governance, 

Sport England bid submission, IFI and EFDS Name Change. 

2. Finance Pack February 2017


Barinder Dale confirmed that EFDS finances were in good standing.                  


Also, Barinder reported that the 2017/18 Budgets would be 

brought to the next Finance Audit Risk and Governance meeting on 16 

February 2017 and to 23 March Board meeting. 
3. Sport England Bid Submission

Barry Horne reported that the bid was submitted on 10 January 


preceded by an extremely busy and short period of intense 

preparations and team effort to build a successful case. Chair praised 

the submission for its detail and comprehensive content, which 

was echoed by Board. Also, it was highlighted that the bid process 

served as a very good example of cooperation between the staff and 

Board. Sport England would communicate their decision about the 

funding allocation on 2 February.
4. Inclusive Fitness Initiative (IFI) Legacy Proposals

Barry Horne and Dawn Hughes set out proposals to Board on the recent 

developments in the IFI, 
specifically its future merge with Quest mark.


The comprehensive report contained proposals for change namely

that initially IFI would be an optional Quest module but eventually IFI 

could be integrated within the core, compulsory Quest accreditation. 

The launch of the module was scheduled for 1st April 2017. 

Also, Barry, Dawn and Ray Ashley would be presenting on the IFI at the


Quest conference on 14 March 2017.
5.
EFDS Governance changes 

It was noted that EFDS were in a strong position to meet the standard 

required by the new Governance Code and affirmed that there were no 

areas of the existing EFDS Governance Template that EFDS would need 

to address as a matter of urgency or any that would potentially prevent 

EFDS from receiving funding from Sport England. Also, it was decided 


that a Full member forum meeting would be convened to discuss any 

potential future changes to EFDS’ Governance.
6. 
EFDS name change 
The outcomes of the name change survey were discussed and further work on this process agreed. It was agreed that the next steps include:
· further investigation/review

· contacting other organisations about the process of their name change

· development and presentation of options back to Board.
1
2

